
 

 

May 16 

We marked several celebration days this week – National Receptionists Day, and 
International Education Support Day. All of our support staff at school make a huge 
contribution to the smooth running of our school, and to the support of student 
learning in and out of classrooms from Prep to VCE. We celebrated ES Support Day on 
Friday with cake, scones and student-created cards in the staffroom - I am very grateful 
for the efforts of our support staff, and the value that they add to our school! 

Our School Strategic Review meeting process will begin next week, and will work 
towards establishing school improvement goals and strategies for the next five years. 
There will be opportunities for families, students and staff to contribute to this process, 
and I would encourage parents to become involved in feedback sessions once they are 
advertised.  

Good luck to our Year 6 cross country competitors – Zoe, Saith, Memphis, Pirra and 
Phyllis – who are representing our school in the Moyne District event at Albert Park 
today. It’s a great day to out and about and taking part in a cross country – I’m looking 
forward to hearing the results … 

 

It is concerning to note that many students are not choosing 
to wear their seat belts while travelling on buses to and from 
school. This is a significant safety issue, and I would remind 
everyone that it is a legal requirement to wear seat belts on a bus 
when they are fitted, no matter how old you are. I am working with 
our bus companies to sort this issue out, and in the coming week 

our whole-school behavioural goal will be to wear seat belts while travelling on buses - it 
would be very useful if families could remind their children to do this also. I will be 
visiting each bus on a regular basis to remind students of this requirement, and students 
who are reluctant to follow this requirement could lose the privilege of bus travel for a 
period of time. 

It was very pleasing to note a great article in the Standard last week regarding a 
visit to SW Healthcare by Ms Cakebread, Mr Webster and some of our Year 9 
students, and the donation of $208.80 from our school to contribute to the purchase of 
chemotherapy treatment chairs. The amount donated was raised during the $20 Boss 
commerce program in 2024, with small groups of Year 8 students creating business plans 
and actioning these at school. The students involved learned a lot about teamwork, 
budgeting and marketing, and have contributed profits made to a very worthy local 
cause. Well done! 

 



 

 

 

 

A reminder to families that we will be holding our annual Prep to Year 6 Open Night 
on Thursday May 22, starting with refreshments at 5:10pm in the P-2 Building. This is a 
great opportunity to visit primary classrooms, to learn about what is being taught in 
classes, and to take part in some hands-on learning activities with your children. These 
evenings are always lots of fun, and I would encourage families to be involved.  

 

A further reminder for families that students in Year 3 to 6 have begun wearing the 
fitness tracker devices that will monitor their physical movement, sleep patterns and at-
rest behaviors over the coming week. The TransformUs research study seeks to build a 
picture about physical fitness and wellbeing in children across SW Victoria and is an 
important source of data about changes to fitness and wellbeing over time. Student 
results across the region will be compiled into a report about student health and 
wellbeing in 2025, and will be distributed to schools following publication; this is a very 
useful and timely study for our students to be involved in. 

Have a great weekend everyone, 

 

John Ralph 
Principal 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 



 



 

 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 









 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 



 



 


